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3.1 Accountable Officer submissions tracker 
 
The Finance Director presented this paper, noting that several 
items have been on it for a considerable length of time and are 
operationally urgent. The slow pace of Accountable Officer (AO) 
approvals through Transport Scotland (TS) was noted and the 
Board requested greater visibility of how this process works 
between Scottish Rail Holdings (SRH) and TS. 
 
The Board discussed possible options for escalation, and agreed 
that a tripartite meeting between TS, ScotRail, and SRH would be 
appropriate to discuss the process and revisit current levels of 
delegated authority. 
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 The paper was noted by the Board. 
 

 

3.2 Rail periods three and four reporting pack 
 
The Chief Operating Officer presented the paper, noting in particular 
the favourable revenue growth for the period, which only narrowly 
missed the stretch target, and the best PPM performance since 
2017. 
 
The Board commended these achievements and discussed the 
pack, including whether certain additional performance information 
should be provided. It was noted that this information is in the 
performance pack already provided to SRH.  
 
The Board noted that some minor changes to the Grant Agreement 
are under consideration by ScotRail, SRH, and TS under the annual 
review mechanism, however these have yet to be agreed and 
finalised.  
 
The Board noted that the following papers will be presented at the 
next Board meeting: 
 

1. Workforce planning, covering matters such targets to reduce 
vacancies over the next twelve months and ensuring that 
ScotRail has sufficient staff to meet its requirements over the 
coming years. 

2. The results of the staff survey. 
 
The Board reflected on the continuing vacancy gap and its impact 
particularly on the engineering team and requested that the 
engineering workforce strategy be presented at the October Board 
meeting. 

It was noted that Safety, Health, and Environment Committee 
(SHEC) will discuss the safety aspect of the monthly report at its 
meeting in the day.  
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